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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

By complete surprise the message has reached us that our beloved brother Fritz Piepenburg has gone into 

the spiritual world. On Saturday afternoon he suffered a heart attack, which was so large that any help 

came too late. 

 

The Seonghwa ceremony is expected to take place next Thursday. We will inform you about further 

details as soon as possible. 

 

Our prayers and our condolences are with Hildegard and the children. 

 

Yours Dieter and Ana Schmidt 

National Leaders for Germany 

 

 


